
Thursday 11 June, 2020 
 

Principal’s Report 
 
YEAR 3-6 RETURNED 
Tuesday marked the second and final stage in our return to on-site 
schooling.  All Victorian students are now back in their classrooms, 
back with their teachers and their friends. 

 

COVID-19 ARRANGEMENTS  
If it is raining in the morning, students may head straight to class 
from 8.45am. Students shouldn’t be dropped off prior to 8.45am. If 
you need to do so, then please use Before School Care. Please be 
patient and take care when using the drop off bays. We prefer you to 
be a few minutes late than see an accident occur. Rolls on rainy 
days won’t be submitted until 9.15am.  
 
Parents are not to enter buildings or walkways. Don't forget your 
umbrellas in the afternoon, as we still expect parents to adhere  

to social distancing and to wait for their children (Prep -1) in the marked areas.  We have noticed more parents 
and children playing in the yard after school. Remember it is a ‘Click and Collect’ process whereby all families 
are required to leave the grounds as soon as possible.  

 



 
 
 

Just a reminder that parents of Year 3-6 students ​must​ drop off and pick up their child from outside the school 
grounds. Thanks for your cooperation​. 
 
FILMING FOR THE SCHOOL WEBSITE: 
We will have a crew on-site tomorrow filming a virtual tour for the school website.  Could ​all students please 
be dressed in correct school uniform​.  They will be moving around the school and visiting all classes. 
 
INVITATION TO ATTEND: 
Mrs Playsted will be representing our school at the ‘Google Reference School Roundtable’ event on June 25. 
You may wish to register and listen to the forum online from 3.30-4.40pm. Google Reference schools will 
discuss how the Google for Education platform helped them respond quickly to the covid-19 situation, and to 
share the insights and lessons learned as they made the rapid shift from school as we knew it, to being able to 
teach and learn from anywhere.  
 

 
 
The link to these events can be found here: ​https://bit.ly/referenceschoolroundtable 
 
RESOURCE: 
We came across this resource today which looked fantastic!  I know many of you are glad to see the end of 
home learning, however, this is a great resource for computer/science enthusiasts.  The site is called - 
Computer Science Unplugged at Home​.  This is a collection of fun and engaging activities that enable 
children to explore fundamental ideas in Computer Science, without having to use a computer.  Traditionally 
these activities have been designed to be used with school classes and larger groups, but they have many 
ideas for you to try out if you’re at home.  
 
https://csunplugged.org/en/at-home/ 
 
Let’s celebrate… 

● A full school! 
 
Sharon Reiss-Stone 
Principal 

 
 

https://bit.ly/referenceschoolroundtable
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcsunplugged.org%2Fen%2Fat-home%2F&data=02%7C01%7Csharon.reiss-stone%40education.vic.gov.au%7C678eea6c74d54d14226d08d80cbefb39%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637273361706072137&sdata=tLwHoh1nJ0%2FqOgMDkj4bo3mS2eCIfmWhnSWTaHPforQ%3D&reserved=0


 
 
 

Assistant Principal’s Report 
 

The Primary School Nursing Program (PSNP) is a free service offered to all children attending Primary 
Schools and English Language Centre Schools in Victoria. Primary School nurses visit schools throughout 
the year to provide children and families with: 

● the opportunity to 
have a health 
assessment 

● information and 
advice about healthy 
behaviours 

● and link children and 
families to 
community-based 
health and wellbeing 
services. 

Parents or carers complete 
the School Entrant Health 
Questionnaire (SEHQ) 
which is distributed during 
the first year of school. If 
you are a prep parent and 
have not completed the 
SEHQ and would like to, 
please see our office staff. 
Our school nurse has 
passed on some helpful 
information about caring for 
our hands during this time of 
frequent hand washing and 
sanitising.  

 
 

 

Carolyn Datson 
Assistant Principal 
 

 
 



 
 
 

Sustainability News 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 

Music News 

    

  For Sale 
              Thurmer upright piano in very good condition.  

Our Piano technician has checked it over and other than a couple of minor cosmetic repairs it is a very good 
instrument which will have at least another 30 years life.  

We are asking $400 for the piano and removal costs and re-tuning will be at the cost of the purchaser.  

The school piano tuner is happy to be contacted for tuning services and we recommend Network Pianos as a 
removalist service. 

Any questions please contact the school office. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 
 
 

EXTEND UPDATE  

 

  

 
 



 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Extend are happy to announce they will be running their 

Vacation care program these holidays!  Bookings can  

now be made by contacting Extend, or booking online. 

 

Hav a look at the exciting program below….. 

 

 

 

 

 
 


